MINUTES

College Executive Council • November 17, 2009

San Diego Miramar College

Present: Daphne Figueroa, Kathy Werle, Joyce Allen, Patricia Hsieh, Brett Bell, Sandi Trevisan, Franchesca Gade, Peter Fong, Lou Ascione, Peter Fong, Anthony Alfuente

A.  Approval of Agenda 

Added:  Website redesign, Spring Opening Day program, March Board presentation (Figueroa)
B.  Approval of Previous Minutes

Revised minutes will be forwarded for final approval
C.  Guests

Adela Jacobson
D. CHANCELLOR’S CABINET REPORT (Hsieh)

•  Colleges are advised to stay with the same number of class sections when planning for 2010.

•  Vice Chancellor Dave Umstot offered to make a presentation to campus Academic Senates regarding facilities-related district standards.

•  There are no Miramar items on the next board meeting agenda.

E.  NEW BUSINESS
1.  Facilities Area Between Parking Lot 3 and ATT (Bell)

The Facilities Committee recommended the long, narrow area between the ATT building expansion and Parking Lot #3 (parking structure) be fenced off for use by the Grounds Department.   CEC approved the recommendation by consensus.

2.  Assigned VIP Parking (Bell)
The Facilities Committee recommended permanent assignment of three parking spots on the east side of A-100 for vice presidents Werle, Fong and Bell, to accommodate their frequent visits to district offices and off-campus business.  City and Mesa colleges have VP assigned parking.  The recommendation will return to constituent groups for further discussion.

3.  Website Redesign (Figueroa)

The Marketing & Outreach Committee and the Web Committee are in the process of a college website redesign project.  Figueroa asked that CGC review how committees should be listed on the new website. A fall launch is anticipated for the new site. Trevisan said some modifications to improve use will be made to the current website in the interim.  The entire campus community will have the opportunity to provide input and review the new site to make recommendaitons.

4.  Spring Opening Day Program (Figueroa)

Figueroa said a faculty member has recommended Dr. James Madero be featured as an Opening Day speaker. VPI Werle said the college should focus on accreditation and site team preparation.  Fong recommended a handout be distributed that would include the cycle of accreditation with a glossary of terms.  Figueroa would like to include an interactive component.  Hsieh asked to integrate institutional effectiveness and PR/SLOAC assessment.  Werle will work with the PR and IE Committees to prepare recommendations for the Opening Day program. 

5.  March Board Site Meeting (Figueroa)

Figueroa said the trustees were impressed with Mesa’s student-centered board presentation and encouraged Miramar to also follow a “theme.” Hsieh stated that since a history of “partnerships” is unique to Miramar, the program could spotlight partnerships through student “voices.”  Trevisan will prepare a draft program outline for discussion at the next CEC meeting. 

F.  OLD BUSINESS

1.  Process for Appointing Site Compliance Officer (Hsieh)
Hsieh reviewed the process of application and appointment of the SCO. Figueroa stated she was comfortable with all official members of CEC acting as the selection committee. Figueroa said the Academic Senate was voting on a resolution today.  

G.  REPORTS

1) H1N1 Pandemic Flu (Fong)

The district still has not received student H1N1 vaccinations. Posters are being torn down at City and Miramar.  100 seasonal flu shots were received at Miramar -- only 40 students/staff took advantage of the immunizations.  Language barriers with CE students slowed distribution.  Information should be provided in additional languages.

2) Academic Senate (Figueroa) 

Meeting today. 

3) Classified Senate (Allen) 

Meeting tomorrow. 

4) Associated Students (Gade)

•  Gade distributed an update of ASC activities (Veterans Day, Rally planning, legislators’ letters, San Francisco Student Senate, smoking survey) and upcoming events.  700 smoking surveys have been received to date.
5.  District Governance Council (Figueroa)
A “doom and gloom” budget was shared and the League of Innovation report.
6.  District Strategic Plan Committee  

No report. Hsieh asked Werle if we received verbiage from the district to tie the college plan into the district Strategic Plan.  
7.  District Budget Committee (Bell)
The district still faces an unfunded $14 million shortfall.  Bell stressed this is a fiscal crisis and that departments must stay within allocated budgets.
8.  District SLOAC Committee 
No report. 
9.  District Accreditation Committee (Werle)
BSI will meet on 12/4 to share tutoring best practices district wide.  Figueroa stated the Academic Senate passed the “SLO Statement.”  Academic Senate presidents from the three colleges and CE will meet with Jim Mahler to discuss how to proceed to craft a policy on SLOs.

Announcements

Trevisan announced the United Way campaign will be held Nov. 10 through Dec. 10.  

Hsieh announced recognition of Miramar College alumni who work at the college will be recognized at this year’s President’s Achievement Awards ceremony in March 2010.  Nominations should be forwarded to the President’s Office via e-mail.  Part-time faculty/staff names are welcome.
12/7/09
Trevisan

